
 
 

Date: Thursday, February 11th, 2021 
Location: Zoom Conference 

 
 
Call to Order 
The February 11, 2021 meeting of the ACPD Community Advisory Board was called to order at 3:30 pm. 
 
In attendance: Chief Phibbs, Marcia Walsh-Aziz, Charles Musiba, Andrea Goldblum, Colleen Walker, Elena Getto, 
Katelynn Dugan, Megan Cullen, Alexis Nakabayashi, Lauren Gutierrez, Nahum Kisner, Cassy Cadwallader, Queen 
Pompee, Rosanna Sweeney, Cody Phelps, Hannah White 
 
Absent: Stephen Jefferson, Lisa Tafoya 

 

Approval of Minutes 
 

Approval of the January 22, 2021 ACPD Community Advisory Board (ACPD CAB) meeting minutes was postponed until 
the next meeting, 

Public Comment  
 
None. 

Chairperson’s Report 
Marcia Walsh-Aziz represented the committee officers with no new information to report.  

Information Items 
 
ACPD CAB and CU Denver Psychology Senior Seminar Capstone Course 
Lauren Gutierrez updated the board with information on the collaboration between ACPD CAB and Dr. Shyu’s 
psychology class. The class is currently gathering information to place on the surveys and will hopefully be in contact 
with ACPD CAB soon. 

Town Hall Meeting 
Chief Michael Phibbs presented an idea for a town hall between ACPD, ACPD CAB, and the campus community. This 
event is a replacement of the annual Campus Safe Night event normally held during the fall semester. The board 
discussed potential formats for this town hall and will continue to plan an event with assistance from AHEC. Nahum 
Kisner, Queen Pompee, & Marcia Walsh-Aziz volunteered (Lisa Tafoya included as well) to be part of the panel and 
Marcia will check on availability from these smaller groups to help establish a day and time. More updates to come at 
future meetings. 
 
Feedback on 911 Calls & Cellphone Proposal 
Chief Michael Phibbs presented details on routing on 911 calls that originate from cellphones on campus. Calls to 911 
from cellphones are routed to 911 based on cell tower and not physical location, so calls on campus are routed to City of 
Denver dispatch, which slows response time by several minutes. This issue only pertains to cellphones and not landline 
calls. Chief Phibbs presented information on a company that would geofence the Auraria Campus so location information 
is routed to ACPD dispatch immediately, even though the call is still routed to Denver dispatch. The board requested 
more information on severity of this issue and cost before taking any action on a recommendation. 
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Action Items 
 
Public Comment Guidelines 
Discussion on public comment guidelines continued from previous meetings. The board discussed limiting public 
comment to 30 minutes total and 5 minutes per person and it would occur at the beginning of meetings. Accessibility of 
meetings and documents was stressed by multiple board members. Marcia Walsh-Aziz, Megan Cullen, and Lauren 
Gutierrez will meet with AHEC staff before the board takes any actions related to public comment. 
 
March 25th ACPD CAB Meeting 
Marcia Walsh-Aziz brought it to the boards attention that the March 25, 2021 meeting of the ACPD CAB falls during 
spring break. 

Board Comments/Announcements 
 
None. 

Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 pm. 
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